Minutes of the Meeting of Great Milton Parish Council 
held on Monday 26th October 2015 at 7.30pm in the Pavilion:

Present:

Cllrs. S Harrod (Chair and District Councillor), P Fewell (Vice Chair) 
P Allen, R Deacon, B Fox and G Harris. 

In Attendance:
Ms H Cherry (Clerk) and two members of the public.
269/15
Apologies for Absence

None
270/15

Variations of order of business
None
271/15
Declarations of member’s interest

Cllrs S Harrod and B Fox declared declaration of interest – item 278/15; Community Room at the Bull.
272/15
Matters to Report

The District Councillor and County Councillor provided the meeting with updates from their respective councils to be published in The Bulletin.

The District Councillor Report
Refer to Appendix 272/15a

The County Councillor Report
Refer to Appendix 272/15b
273/15
Correspondence and Public Discussion

Litter-pick Tools
A request was received to purchase several litter-picker tools and bags. It was suggested that these be kept at Great Milton Post Office for residents wishing to litter-pick. Clerk to look into costings and report back. Due to these items not being covered in the 2015-16 budget it maybe that they will not be purchased until the next financial year.
Replacement Chairs for the Pavilion
The Clerk and Andy Noble are currently looking into costings for replacement chairs for the pavilion. The come from earmarked reserves from GMPC 2015-16 budget.

Strimming back path along the recreation ground
A request was received to strim back the path alongside the recreation ground, up to Green Hitchings Close. The Clerk recommended that this be included on the grass cutting specification which is due for tender. See Minute item 279/15 

Speeding motorists through village
Previously if was suggested that motorist speed be monitored through the village at a cost of £250. But due to the cost of this not being budgeted for within this financial year it was suggested that it be considered for the next financial year (2015/16).
274/15
Planning Applications

A
GMPC recommended approval of Planning Application: P15/S3416/HH – 1 Close Cottage, Lower End Great Milton - received from SODC. 


Double storey side extension, single storey rear extension, loft conversion and internal alterations

B

Planning decision notices received from SODC
SODC granted planning permission to application – P15/S2524/FUL – Welcome Break, Oxford Thame Road Waterstock.
Application proposal including any amendments: Erection of a detached coffee shop (A3 and A5 use) as amended by letter dated 25 September from Smith Jenkins Town Planning Consultants and accompanying drawing A9.2 Revision A.
275/15
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 


It was resolved to APPROVE the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 21st September 2015 and Planning Meeting held on 3rd November 2015 as a true and accurate record.

276/15
Financial Resolutions

A
To authorise cheques for payment:

Helen Cherry. Salary, Tax and Expenses. 

Jonathan Dudley. Bulletin production. £346.00
Thames Water. Water for Allotment. 10 June – 20 September 2015. £15.66
Ian Melton. Printing costs – leaflet drop and printing (extra questionnaire for “Save our bus service survey”) £9.10
SODC Election Fee - £100
BDO – External Audit Fee - £120
B
Annual Return 
The Clerk circulated the Annual Return for the year ending 31st March 2015 and the issues arising report from the external auditors (BDO). This stated that the council must implement the suggestions from the internal auditor, and advised that it is essential that the minutes clearly record the decisions of the council, especially when minuting the approval of the annual return and budget monitoring. No further action was required.
C
GMPC Action (Refer to Appendix 276/15C)
GMPC action plan following on from the internal and external audit report was received and approved.
D
Full Bank Reconciliation (Refer to Appendix 276/15D)
The Accounts report up until 28th September was reviewed and it was noted that only £1410 had been spent from the £3700 budget for Grass Cutting maintenance with the village. However the clerk informed GMPC that Countrywide are currently behind with their invoices and GMPC should receive them within the next month.
E
Chairman to check accounts and initial bank statements
The Chairman checked accounts and signed Great Milton Parish Council current bank account statements.

F
Cheque Signatory
It was resolved to approve Cllr P Allen as an additional cheque signatory for Great Miton Parish Council Current Bank Account.

277/15
Parish Clerk and Cllr’s update of matters in hand (Action update)

Nothing to report on since previous meeting.
278/15
Community Room at the Bull
Cllrs B Fox and S Harrod declared declaration of interest.
Consideration of Agreement for the Licence for the Occupation of a Room (Community Room at the Bull, Great Mitlon) was considered and agreed. Cllr P Fewell (Vice-Chair) signed the agreement on behalf of Great Milton Parish Council and Stephen Harrod on behalf of Great Milton Community Pub Ltd.


279/15
Review Grass Cutting Arrangements
The Clerk informed GMPC that the grass cutting tender is due for renew in February 2016. The grass cutting specification was reviewed and approved. It was agreed to add “Grass cutting along the side of the recreation path all the way up to Green Hitchings”.


280/15
Jenks Tree Report

It was agreed to undertake £1000 worth of tree work suggested by Jenks. This is within GMPC budgeted amount for tree works.
The meeting closed at 8:45pm
The next meeting of Great Milton Parish Council will be held on Monday 16th November 2015 starting at 7:30pm in the Pavilion.
Signed: 


The District Councillor Report
Appendix 272/15a

Parish Notes for October 2015 from your District Councillor 

Voter registration update - We need your help to encourage residents to confirm or update their voter registration details as we've only had about 57 per cent of households across both districts do this. They will need to complete our online form to do this at: www.registerbyinternet.com/southandvale 

They will be asked for a security code, which we sent to them in August in a reminder letter. From Monday 7 September we will be telephoning any households who haven't responded to ask them to confirm their details. 

We're also knocking on doors 

We've just begun visiting the households that haven't responded to our two requests to confirm their voter information. Whilst people now register to vote individually, we still need confirmation of those living in each household. We'll circulate the latest response rates when they're ready. The people knocking on doors will carry official ID. The advice for residents is that if they have any doubts about somebody on their doorstep, they should politely turn them away, close the door and give Elections a call on 01235 540351. 

Sunday trading hours consultation 

We've sent a response to the government's consultation about Sunday trading laws, saying we support the proposal to allow local councils to decide how long larger shops can open. This was based on feedback we received from 451 people in our recent consultation. Opinion was divided, but on the whole most people supported the idea of more flexible opening hours. Here's a summary of the responses we received. If you have any questions about Sunday trading, get in touch with Suzanne Malcolm. Phillip Vincent can answer your questions about our consultation. Parish Notes SODC Parish Notes – 05 October 2015 

Didcot Parkway multi-storey 

This week we confirmed that an environmental statement won't be required so First Great Western and Network Rail can go ahead and build their new multi-storey car park next to Didcot Parkway. It's expected to take two years to complete and while construction is taking place the entire Foxhall Road Car Park will be out of action. As a temporary solution, they've submitted a proposal for a 815 space car park at Hill Farm. 

Oops! As of last week, Biffa are paying closer attention to what's going into people's green bins as the companies recycling it are getting tougher on contamination with other waste. So we want to prevent any of ours being rejected and ending up in landfill. If Biffa spot any they'll put a tag on the contaminated recycling bin, which will explain why they haven't emptied it. The councils have very low contamination rates but the little we have is usually when people are unsure about what bins certain things can go it - so it's partly about educating people to make sure all the right things are recycled. There are a few items that always crop up in green bins that can't be recycled - things like nappies, Pringles tubes, cat food pouches, and plastic clothes hangers - so we know what messages we need to put out. For more information, contact the waste team. 

IT applications project

IT is looking into what tools they can create to improve the way people access our information online and interact with us. If there are any online interactions that you think we could do better or that other councils offer that would benefit us, then please let us know by emailing Lee Brown by 9 October with the following pointers: - your suggested improvement - why it’s needed - how it will save us money or make things more efficient. Parish Notes SODC Parish Notes – 05 October 2015 

Extra garden waste collections 

Our extra garden waste collections, when customers can put double out for composting at the kerbside, are happening in South the week beginning 12 October and the Vale the week beginning 19 October. So we're encouraging residents to spend this weekend on any last bit of gardening before the cold weather sets in and to make the most of the extra collections. That's one extra bin's worth in an open box or bag (but not trade bags) next to the brown bin. Visit the South and Vale webpages for more information on our garden waste services. 

Have your say on licensing policies 

We're making some changes to our licensing and gambling policies and we'd like to know what you think of them. We've given the licensing policy a complete refresh so it's simpler and more in line with the national policy but the way we approach licensing will stay the same. We've made two small changes to the gambling policy to reflect the national policy changes coming into force next year. To find out more and give your us comments, visit these pages: ( changes to our licensing policy ( changes to our gambling policy You have until 26 October to have your say - for further information, contact Rob Draper or Phillip Vincent. 

New round of grants now open 

Our capital grants scheme is open now for applications between £1,000 and £550,000 to fund things like defibrillators, play areas, land for allotments, street furniture and community websites. We’ve recently made it a bit easier for organisations to apply and get more community projects off the ground such as scrapping our rule that you have to wait two years before applying for another grant. Parish Notes SODC Parish Notes – 05 October 2015 The scheme closes on 27 November so if you're aware of any projects in the pipeline in your ward please encourage the organisers to get in touch. Any questions, drop the grants team a line or visit the grants webpage.

 Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you need any further information on any of these items, or indeed any issues not addressed here. 

Kind regards 

Steve Harrod 

District Councillor Haseley Brook Ward M: 07944 077 209 T: 01844 278 068 E: Stephen.Harrod@southoxon.gov.uk
The County Councillor Report
Appendix 272/15b
1. BUDGET The hard work of preparing a budget for 2016/17 is well under way. Later this month OCC will be announcing the areas that are being considered for making savings. There will be a series of road shows and a consultation to enable residents to express their views. 

2. CHILDREN’S CENTRE AND EARLY INTERVENTION CHANGES The council's Cabinet endorsed a proposal for a full public consultation to take place during the autumn on the future of children’s centres and early intervention hubs. The proposals follow the findings of a cross-party review of the council's early intervention services, and children’s centres, which was reported to Cabinet in June. That review recommended that a network of Children and Family Resource Centres for 0-19 year-olds be developed targeted to those areas of greatest need, with a good geographical spread of centres. The focus would be on supporting the most vulnerable children and families. Under the proposals £8m would be saved from the current overall £16m budget for children’s centres and the Early Intervention Service. The remaining £8m budget for the current children’s centres and early intervention services would be combined with the existing £4m budget for children’s social care’s Family Support Teams, creating a new £12m service. There will be extensive consultation throughout the autumn before any decision is taken. 

3. REFUGEE CRISIS People in Oxfordshire have been shocked and saddened by the images they have seen of refugees fleeing brutal regimes such as that in Syria, where civil war is raging. After the Prime Minister announced that Britain would need to accept more refugees from Syria, the County Council has been talking to partner agencies to see what can be done. The County Council has a legal responsibility to protect young children known as Unaccompanied Asylum Seekers; the number in the care of OCC has doubled over the last year to around 50. Government is being asked for additional funding to minimise the impact on OCC services. 

4. HIGH SHERIFF’S 2015 COMMUNITY INTEGRATION AWARD A special award that is intended to provide support for projects that foster or encourage integration between different groups in Oxfordshire is now open for applications. The event is organised through OCVA and provides financial support up to a maximum of £3,000 for any individual project, or in smaller amounts depending on the requirements of the project The deadline for applications is October 9 and the Awards Ceremony will take place in the Mayor’s Parlour at 5.30 on 8 December. The High Sheriff Tom Birch Reynardson said: “Oxfordshire is a county which enjoys great diversity in its geographic character, its economy, its social structures and its people. This award seeks to reward and promote new initiatives to foster community integration and to build greater common knowledge and understanding between communities in the great county of Oxfordshire. Projects may focus on any aspect of Oxfordshire County Council Parish Briefing October 2015 News Update 2. Parish Briefing Note – 05 October 2015 community life and may be new or already exist. We very much look forward to receiving applications from the local community.” Applications can be made via the OCVA website at http://ocva.org.uk/high-sheriff-2015/ 

5. FREE ELECTRIC BLANKET TESTING NEAR YOU As winter approaches Oxfordshire County Council’s Fire & Rescue Service and Trading Standards are arranging free electric blanket testing around the county to help people stay safe as well as warm. Free tests will be available in October at 10 venues throughout Oxfordshire. Testing is by pre-booked appointment only, strictly on a first come, first served basis. Anyone wanting to get an electric blanket tested should call Trading Standards on 01865 815 000 option 4 to arrange an appointment or email communityengagement@oxfordshire.gov.uk. The electric blanket testing team will be visiting venues in the following different locations around the county and have a target of 100 tests a day. Details here: https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/news/2015/sep/free-electric-blanket-testing-near-you 

6. A40 LONG TERM VISION When the A40 strategy was debated at the July Cabinet meeting, it was decided to develop a long-term strategy for the A40 corridor looking at all possible options. Council Leader Ian Hudspeth briefed the Prime Minister and Witney MP, David Cameron, ahead of the planned consultation. David Cameron said: "I am pleased that Government funding is enabling the County Council to make vital improvements to the A40. Absolutely more needs to be done but it is good to see progress being made and I encourage residents to respond to the consultation." The proposals can be viewed on Friday 9 October between 12 noon and 7pm at Cassington Village Hall, The Green, Cassington, OX29 4AX, and again on Saturday 10 October between 10:30am and 4pm at Eynsham Village Hall, 46 Back Lane, Eynsham, OX29 4QW.

7. Road works at Wolvercote and Cutteslowe roundabouts The road works at Wolvercote and Cutteslowe roundabouts are a necessary part of the A40 strategy and are inevitably causing disruption but they have the backing of the business-led Local Enterprise Partnership. Once completed, the works will improve the capacity at both junctions improving traffic flow. The recent works at the southern roundabouts have demonstrated the improvements to traffic flow once complete. The challenge is to carry out the work whilst still allowing traffic to flow through the junctions safely. One of the most costly and importance elements of road projects is the traffic management for safety, not only for the workforce but also for all road users. If the junctions were done separately, then the traffic management would have the same effect but the works would take longer, creating more of a problem. A lot of planning and thought went into this project to try to reduce the cost and keep the disruption to a minimum. The planning is carried out with OCC's partner, Skanska, a leading international engineering company, who have expertise in this field. 

8. Chipping Norton CONSULTATION If approved at the Cabinet meeting on 15th September, a consultation into the future of intermediate care beds in Chipping Norton will now go ahead, as funding for the current 3. Parish Briefing Note – 05 October 2015 arrangements will only last until the end of March 2016. The consultation will be on alternative arrangements which are sustainable beyond March 2016. 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you require any further information. 

Kind regards

Stephen Harrod 

County Councillor Chalgrove & Watlington Division 

Oxfordshire County Council 

M: 07944 077 209 T: 01844 278 068 E: steve.harrod@oxfordshire.gov.uk
GMPC Action Plan following internal and external audit  
Appendix 276/15C
October 2015

	Objective
	Action required
	Priority
	Outcome

	Collect other unpaid lease and right of way fees.  OCC leases for GM school and right of way fee for

Mr and Mrs R Pearce have not been paid since 2012.  
	Helen to write requesting payment of arrears and set up procedure for invoicing in future.
	2
	Awaiting confirmation regarding School lease

	Update Fixed Assets Register re renewed leases.
	Helen to revise dates on entries for school leases.
	1
	As above

	Clerk’s salary details to be included in Dropbox per Internal Audit 2015.
	Helen to set up new folder in Finance section, adding copy payslip and BPT print of Employee pay and deduction record each month.  These can be used for the quarterly review required for the Fidelity Guarantee cover. 
	2
	PAYE folder set up in finance (drop-box)

COMPLETED

	Update Asset register
	Review and update asset register
	1
	Reviewed and updated July 2015

COMPLETED

	Minuting Approval of the Annual Return
	To clearly state GMPC acceptance in the minutes on the approval of Section 1 (Accounting Statements and Section 2 (Annual Governance Statement) and the yes/no answers to section2

	2
	

	Budget
	In future take into consideration the level of reserves held by the council when calculating the precept figure  
	1
	

	Budget monitoring
	The council must regularly review and ensure this review of the budget against the actual income and expenditure is minuted as such. Monitor monthly.
	1
	


Approved at the meeting held on 26th October 2015

GMPC Bank Reconciliation
Appendix 276/15D
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[Great Milton Parish Count

[Bank reconciliation

[Balance at bank as at 28 September 15 £ [Book balance as at 28 September 15 £
current account 16,474.83 |Brought forward 14,857.91]

Santander Business Reserve Account

|ada: Outstanding lodgements Current year 0.00[Receipts 19,097.19)
Previous years 000

Less: Unpresented cheques Current year -938.84|Payments -8,321.98)
Previous years 000

[Reconciled balance 25,633.12]Carried forward 25,633.12]

[Unpresented cheques brought forward from earlier years

and still outstanding

Number Name Amount

[Unpresented lodgements from earlier years & outstanding
Number Name Amount





